Address Line 1
Address Line 2

November 23, 2009

The Hon. Birgit Fladager
District Attorney, Stanislaus County

832 12th Street, Suite 300
Modesto, CA  95354

re:
citation number 


case number 
Dear District Attorney Fladager:
Please find enclosed my informal discovery request pursuant to California Penal Code §1054 and §19.7.  PC §1054.1 provides that:

The prosecuting attorney shall disclose to the defendant or his or her attorney all of the following materials and information, if it is in the possession of the prosecuting attorney or if the prosecuting attorney knows it to be in the possession of the investigating agencies…
As a reminder, per Government Code §26500 “The district attorney is the public prosecutor, except as otherwise provided by law.”  Note that per People v. Marcoft (1992) 6 Cal.App.4th Supp. 1 the prosecuting attorney is not the citing agency (in this case, the CHP):
Whether or not the People provide a prosecuting attorney, the citing officer who testifies as to the circumstances of the citation is a witness, no more, no less.

If you are not the prosecuting attorney in this case, please inform me of the statute that provides otherwise and assist me by providing me with contact information for the prosecuting attorney.  If there is no statute providing otherwise, then you are the prosecuting attorney and the enclosed serves as notification that I am exercising my rights under PC §1054.
I therefore request that you:

1. Exercise your discretion under GC §26500 to not initiate and conduct the prosecution of this case, and inform the court of such via a motion to have the case dismissed in the interest of justice pursuant to PC §1385; or

2. Have the issuing agency recommend dismissal to the court under VC §40500(d); or

3. Comply with your statutory obligation to respond to the enclosed discovery request, including (as necessary) obtaining required documents and information from the issuing law enforcement agency.
Thank you for your attention in this matter.  In order to maintain a proper record for this case I have filed a copy of this request along with proof of service with the Stanislaus County Superior Court.

Sincerely,

Peter Hsu

